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President’s Message 
By Wilson Hardy 

President Wilson Hardy called the October 1, 2019 LASS 
meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. at Greg’s Restaurant. No one 
present objected to the minutes from the last meeting. 

 
BUSINESS NEW 
AND OLD: 
 

Tom’s days were held 
the weekend of September 

27 through 29 at 
Wilson Lake KS. A 
text message from 
Jim stated the Lucas 
Point campgrounds 

were closed and the venue 
was moved. 

 
The Wilson Fall Fun 

Fly (WF3) is scheduled for the weekend of 
October 5 and 6. Greg Hines of Boulder CO is the organizer 
of this event. 
 
Wilson said he hasn’t much luck reaching the president of 
the Lincoln Sky Knights to discuss the possibility of a winch 
glider event at the LSK field. He will bring it up at the 
Friday Oct. 4th LSK meeting. Perhaps we will have a 
scheduled event yet this year or maybe next year. 
 
We customarily have club officer nominations this time of 
year. Wilson made the motion to leave the current members 
serving in office and Loren Blinde seconded. Allan Worrest 
made the comment he will leave a spot in the newsletter for 
write-in candidates. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
Wilson Fall Fun Fly (WF3) held the weekend of October 4 
thru 6 at Wilson Lake KS. 
 
The meeting adjourned around 7:35 p.m..  

Secretary’s Notes 
By Tom Wild 

Next CLUB MEETING 
Tuesday, December 3 

7:00 p.m. 
Greg’s Restaurant 

1202 North Cotner Blvd. 
Lincoln 

Thanksgiving is in two days and I for one can be 
thankful for the year come and gone. This year 
brought on changes in my family. A married son, 
a new daughter-in-law, and a mother-in-law mov-
ing from Oregon to Wilderness Hills right down 
the road from us. I have lost several close 
friends this year to cancer and even sui-
cide. Our home is quiet all week and then 
the best thing happens…. 
My family comes home on 
the weekend for a 
meal and a small 
chance to escape the 
cares of the world 
and be in a happy 
and loving place. My 
daughter usually brings her 
boyfriend home and my nephew 
and his family round out the general chaos and noise. 
 

For all of this I am truly blessed and am thankful that 
in all of this we still live in a country where we are able to 
pursue happiness. I guess where I am going with this is 
that even though the government is a wreck we still have it 
pretty good. This winter while you are building or rebuild-
ing for next flying season, stop for a second to look at how 
you have been blessed this year and take the time to be 
thankful for the good things that keep us flying. Have a 
Happy Thanksgivings, a Merry Christmas, and a wonder-
ful new year. 
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Regional Events 

1/18/2020    Sac Museum RC Air Show, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm, Strategic Air Command & Aerospace Museum, 28210 West 
Park Highway, Ashland, NE 68003. Information about  club participation is not available at this time. 
Museum members receive free admission to the event and admission applies to all non-member guests. 
Reservations are not required to attend this event. Admission to the Museum is $12 for adults, $6 for kids, and 
kids 3 and under are free. Phone (402) 944-3100 , www.SACMuseum.org 

 
LINCOLN SKY KNIGHTS INDOOR FLYING 

 
The Lincoln Sky Knights' indoor flying is held at the Cathedral of the Risen Christ's gymnasium located at 37th and 

Sheridan Boulevard, Lincoln. A $5 door-fee donation would be appreciated. One does not have to be an LSK member but a 
valid AMA license is required to fly. The event is usually held twice a month on a Friday. The schedule for December is yet to 
be determined. Contact an LSK member  such as myself, AWorrest@aol.com , to find the date for the next session. 

October Show and Tell 
 
Loren Blinde brought his Thermic 50 to the October 

meeting. He converted it into a rudder-elevator electric 
sailplane. The covering is transparent Ultracote. The yel-
low is regular weight and the red is light. Nine ounces fly-
ing weight. The motor is a Cobra powered by a two-cell, 
450 mAh battery pack. (Thanks to Tom Wild for providing 
the information.) 
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